
On 25th, January, 2022, the Research Unit of the Plateau State Peacebuilding Agency held a 

meeting with Peace and Security Desk Officers from Riyom, Wase, Mangu, Bassa, Bokkos, and 

Shendam LGA's of Plateau State.  

The purpose of the meeting is to see how the local government Peace and Security Desk 

Officers can play a role- serving as link between the PPBA and Local Government Councils in 

the coordination of conflict prevention and peacebuilding initiatives. 

The discussion was centered around the question of how the Desk Officers can better monitor 

and report incidences of violence and attacks with a view to enhancing efficient coordination 

of early security response(s) across communities in the state.  

We are grateful to His, Excellency, Rt. Hon. Simon Bako, for his unwavering commitment to 

peaceful co-existence of all people and also, to GIZ for supporting PPBA in its effort to 

promote peace through dialogue  and capacity strengthening. 
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